
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term TWO Week 3         18 May 2017 

UPCOMING DATES 
May 19  Year 5 & 6 Soccer starts @ Waihi College. 3.30pm. 
May 25  Assembly, rooms 6, 8 & 9. 11.30am. 
May 26   East School Cross Country. 
May 31  Waihi Schools Cross Country. 
June 7  Best Start Programme for new entrants whanau. 9-11am. 
June 8  Assembly, rooms 1 & 7. 11.30am. 
June 9  Enrolment Scheme Ballot closes. 
June 14  Best Start programme for new entrants whanau. 11.30-12.30pm. 
June 15  Assembly, rooms 2 & 5. 11.30am. 
June 16  Matariki Hikoi. 
June 18  Dawn Viewing. 
June 28  Best Start programme for new entrants whanau. 1.45-2.45pm. 
June 28  Matariki Concert. 

SUSHI LUNCHES 
Due to hot dog lunches being held on Tuesdays, sushi 
lunches will now be on Fridays. All orders to the office  

before 9am on Fridays. 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS 

BEST START TERM 2 
We will be running another Best Start Workshop 

this term. 
Week 6, Wednesday 7th of June, 9-10am 

Week 7, Wednesday 14th of June, 11.30-12.30 
Week 9, Wednesday 28th June 1.45-2.45pm. 

SWIMMING POOL 
The School pool is now closed. Ross 
would like to say a HUGE Thank You 
to all the parents who helped keep the 
pool open by opening and locking up 
each day. 

POOL KEYS 
Please return your pool key now for your refund.  

CROSS COUNTRY 
Cross country is next week.  Friday 26th 
May. 11.30-2.30pm at Morgan Park. Par-
ent help will be needed. Please let Miss 
Jones in Room 3 know if you are able to 
help. 

KEEP WAIHI BEAUTIFUL 
A clean up day is being held on Sunday 21st May. 10-12noon. Please meet at 
the Memorial Hall. Gloves and bags are provided. A sausage sizzle is also be-
ing held. 

NETBALL DRAW     Saturday 20th May 2017   
9:00  Court 2R  East Sunrise(yr 1 & 2)  v Beach Pipis. 
10:00 Court 4   East Rockets(yr 3 & 4)  v Beach Mermaids. 
10:00 Court 5   East Suns(yr 3)    v Mixed team. 
11.00 Court 4  East Shine (yr 5)  v Waikino Warriors. 
11.00 Court 5  East Galaxy(yr 4 & 5) v Beach Dreams. 
12:50 Court 2    East Stars(yr 6)   v Whanga Mini ferns.  
Please be at the courts at least 20 minutes before game start time. 
 
Magic player Grace Kukutai will be at Waihi Netball Centre on Saturday May 27. 10:00-12:00.  
Come along and meet her, ask questions, get a selfie!  
Subs for Year 6 team is yet to be confirmed.  
Subs for the East Shine and Galaxy is $32 per player. 
Subs  for the East Suns and Rockets is $15 per player. 
Please pay to the East School office. 

SOCCER 
Year 1-4 soccer at Waihi Beach School. Please meet under the tree at 3pm to 
arrange transport for a 3.30pm start. Playing shirts have been issued. Please 
keep these until the end of the season when we will collect them all up. 
Year 5-6 soccer  First games this Friday 19th May. The cost is $10 each to 
be paid to the Waihi East School office. Please be there by 3.20pm for a 3.30pm 
start. Players need to wear boots and shin pads. Shirts have been issued to 
players. Please look after them and return at end of soccer. 

TEAM EAST WHANAU SPECIAL LUNCH COMBO  
A Huge Thanks to Alex, Sacha and Karyn who cooked and organized our lunch on 
Tuesday. We will be looking to have another lunch day later this term so watch out in 
the newsletter. All proceeds go towards our camp fundraising efforts. 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Issue Number 3 went home last week and clos-
es on June 16th. All orders with payment to the 
office please. Orders will be back the week af-
ter closing date. 

BEANIES 
It’s getting cold! If your child 
needs to wear a beanie, please 
ensure it is navy or black, with no 
logos.  Hats off inside kids!! 
Thanks team. 

FIDGET SPINNERS have taken the town by 
storm.  Many students are bringing them to 
school as toys. Due to the risk of loss or break-
age, we do not encourage students to bring 
toys. However, at this stage, if students are bringing them to 
school they will only be allowed to use them at break times.   

REMINDER 
Year 1 & 2 netball practice is now on at 

2.30pm on Tuesday afternoon. A snack is 
provided for afternoon tea. 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Literacy and Numeracy Games for Year 0-2 

You are welcome to join us for a fun games afternoon, to help encourage 
your child’s learning and have a whole bunch of fun!! 
When: Wednesday, 31st of May (week 5) 
3.15-4.15 pm 

In Room 6 
Caitlin & Briar will be running this workshop. 

FREE EAR CLINIC SERIVICE FOR CHIL-
DREN 

The caravan will be at Waihi Central School, 
Moresby Avenue on Friday 26 May 2017. 10-
12 and12.45-2pm. Visit the ear nurse for ad-
vice on Glue ear assessment and manage-
ment, Wax/foreign body removal, Grommet 
checks and treatment of discharging ears. 
All children must be accom-
panied by a caregiver. For 
enquiries regarding this ser-
vice please contact 07 838 
3565. 

Te Reo Workshop 
Come and learn some basic Te Reo and games with us! 
When: Thursday, 25th May (week 4) 
3.15-4.15pm   Room 2 
Rachael & Sarah will lead this workshop with support from Project Ener-
gize. 
RSVP to Briar, email;  bfrew@east.school.nz 

STARLAB  is coming to our school! A super exciting oppor-
tunity  for our children to learn about the night sky and  con-
stellations. There will be a small charge  per child. Please pay 
to the office once we know how much it will be. More infor-
mation to follow. 

ELECTIVES start in week 4—we are still 
desperately looking for helpers for year 3-6 
elective groups. Please see Kim if you 
have an idea to share with the kids. 
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THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 
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Do you want to make a difference in a child’s life? 
The Ministry for Vulnerable Children, Oranga Tamariki is currently looking for peo-
ple in this area who can offer safe, caring, stable homes for young people in need 
of short term care, time out over weekends and/or holidays, or a home for life. 
Our team will support you to understand and manage the challenges of fostering a 
young person, and we will be there with you to celebrate the successes. 
You may be surprised; you could be just the right person to offer your care to a 
young person who needs you! 
If you are interested in finding out more, or know someone who may be interested, or if you think you might be able to 
help in some other way then we would love to hear from you! 
Please call Johnson Taoho, Manager Caregiver Support Waikato Region, on 07 957 4740 or  
email Johnson.Taoho@mvcot.govt.nz 

YOUR BUSINESS 
COULD BE  

ADVERTISING 
HERE! 
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